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INT. NO. 909:                             By:  
Council Member Spigner (by request of the Mayor); also Council Members Dear and Nelson

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends section 11-245.1 as amended by local law number 25 for the year 2000 by amending subdivisions (a), (a-1) and (a-2) and by adding two new subdivisions (a-3) and (a-4) 

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to site eligibility limitations on benefits pursuant to section four hundred twenty-one-a of the real property tax law.
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

Today the Committee is conducting its first hearing on Int. No. 909.  This bill provides a technical amendment correcting Local Law 25 of 2000, which modified the underutilization test for 421-a benefits and was passed by this committee on April 18, 2000 as  Int. No. 508-A.

Int. No. 508-A modified the underutilization test for eligibility to receive 421-a benefits.  In order for a project to be 421-a eligible three years prior to the start of construction the site must  have met one of four conditions.  The site must have been either 1) underutilized, 2) vacant, 3) predominantly vacant, or 4) improved with a non-conforming use.   Prior to LL 25 of 2000 a site was considered "underutilized" when the floor area ratio of any non-residential building on the site was less than or equal to 20% of the maximum floor area ratio for residential buildings permitted by zoning, or when the assessed value of any building on the site was less than or equal to 20% of the assessed value of the land.  LL 25 of 2000 changed 20% to 50% for both maximum floor area and assessed value to land ratios for properties located south of 110th Street in Manhattan, and from 20% to 75% for all other properties.

Unfortunately, the language of LL 25 failed to recognize the sites in areas where the zoning had recently changed to allow residential uses.  The base for assessing underutilization is legal residential use thirty-six months prior to the start of construction.  Int. No. 909 modifies the new standards created in LL 25 of 2000 by allowing that when thirty-six months prior to construction the site was not zoned to permit residential use which have subsequently been allowed, then the underutilization test shall be done relative to the size or value of the replacement residential building. 

The Administration maintains that by eliminating the requirement that developers wait three years from when the zoning has been changed much needed housing will be eligible for 421-a benefits. 

Int. No. 909
Amends section 11-245.1 as amended by local law number 25 for the year 2000 by amending subdivisions (a) by making it effective for construction commenced on or after November 29, 1985 and before May 12, 2000; amends (a-1) and (a-2) so that they are effective from May 12, 2000 until this law takes effect, and adds two new subdivisions (a-3) and (a-4) that restate the substance of (a-1) and (a-2) but allow the underutilization test to be used relative to the replacement building when thirty-six months prior the site was not zoned to permit residential use.  

This local shall take effect immediately. 

